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March 16, 2009 
 
 
Kathleen Swantek 
Sanborn Gratiot Memorial Home 
2735 Gratiot 
Port Huron, MI  48060 
 
 

 RE: License #: 
 

AH740236889 
Sanborn Gratiot Memorial Home 
2735 Gratiot 
Port Huron, MI  48060 

 
 
Dear Mrs. Swantek: 
 
Attached is the Addendum to the Original Licensing Study Report for the above 
referenced facility. 
 
Please review the enclosed documentation for accuracy and feel free to contact me with 
any questions.  In the event that I am not available and you need to speak to someone 
immediately, please feel free to contact the local office at (586) 228-2093. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Andrea Krausmann, Licensing Staff 
Bureau of Children and Adult Licensing 
39531 Garfield 
Clinton Township, MI  48038 
(586) 228-2625 
 
enclosure 
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MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES 
BUREAU OF CHILDREN AND ADULT LICENSING 

ADDENDUM TO ORIGINAL LICENSING STUDY REPORT 
 
 

I. IDENTIFYING INFORMATION 
 
License #: AH740236889 
  
Licensee Name: Sanborn Gratiot Memorial Home 
  
Licensee Address:   2735 Gratiot Avenue 

Port Huron, MI  48060 
  
Licensee Telephone #: (810) 388-1200 
  
Authorized Representative: Kathleen Swantek 
  
Administrator: Melinda Priehs 
  
Name of Facility: Sanborn Gratiot Memorial Home 
  
Facility Address: 2735 Gratiot 

Port Huron, MI  48060 
  
Facility Telephone #: (810) 985-5631 
  
Capacity: 39 
  
Program Type: AGED 

 
 

II. Purpose of Addendum 
 

On 3/13/2009, the Department of Human Services Bureau of Children and Adult 
Licensing received a letter from Kathleen Swantek Authorized Representative for 
Sanborn Gratiot Memorial Home.   The letter dated 3/12/2009 requests that the 
street address for Sanborn Gratiot Memorial Home be changed from 2732 Cherry 
Street to 2735 Gratiot Avenue.  The facility has not moved, but rather changed the 
location of the entrance from facing one street to another.   
 
 



 

2 

III. Methodology 
 

On 2/09/2009, this Licensing Staff conducted a renewal licensing inspection at 
Sanborn Gratiot Memorial Home.  At that time, one wing of the facility was under 
construction of an addition that would alter the location of the entrance to the facility.  
The Administrator, Melinda Priehs, explained that the home would in effect be facing 
a different street.  Request for plan reviews of FS project #381781 and HFES project 
#20080194 were submitted by Ms. Swantek.  Permit for construction of this addition 
has since been approved by the Department of Labor and Economic Growth Bureau 
of Fire Services on 2/23/2009 and by the Department of Community Health - Heath 
Facilities Engineering Section on 2/23/2009. 

 
 

IV. Description of Findings and Conclusions 
 
Sanborn Gratiot Memorial Home license number AH740236889 has had an addition 
constructed to one wing of the building.   The addition changed the location of the 
facility’s entrance.  The entrance no longer faces Cherry Street but instead faces 
Gratiot Avenue.  A change of street address has been requested by Authorized 
Representative, Ms. Swantek, changing the address from 2732 Cherry Street to 
2735 Gratiot Avenue Port Huron, MI  48060.  This change in address is approved by 
the Department of Human Services Bureau of Children and Adult Licensing.  

 
 

V. Recommendation 
 
It is recommended that the facility’s license be modified to change the street address 
from 2732 Cherry Street to 2735 Gratiot Avenue Port Huron, MI  48060. 

 
 

              3/16/2009 
________________________________________ 
Andrea Krausmann 
Licensing Staff 

Date 

 
 
Approved By: 

                 3/16/09 
________________________________________ 
Betsy Montgomery 
Area Manager 

Date 

 
 


